5. PETITIONS
No Petitions this round

6. CORRESPONDENCE

6.1 Mr Anoulack Chanthivong MP - State Member for Macquarie
Fields

Attachments

1.  copy of letter from Mr Anoulack Chanthivong MP - State Member for Macquarie
Fields (contained within this report)

2. copy of Council's letter (contained within this report)

Response to Council's letter regarding the installation of noise barriers on the railway
line between Gordon Avenue and James Street, Ingleburn.

Officer's Recommendation

That the letter be received and the information be noted.

Council Meeting 15 September 2015 (Brticevic/Greiss)
That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.

Council Resolution Minute Number 169

That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.



ATTACHMENT 1

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

Anoulack Chanthivong, MP
Member for Macquarie Fields

AUGiS’15 08:28:35 RCUR

17 AUG 2015
Lindy Deitz
Acting General Manager
Campbelltown City Council
PO Box 57
Campbelltown NSW

Dear Lindy

I refer to your letter dated 28 July 2015 concerning Council’s request for noise barriers
between Gordon Avenue and James Street, Ingleburn.

I strongly support Council’s motion and have written to the Minister seeking his investigation
and advice.

When I am in receipt of the Minister’s advice I will write again.

Yours sincerely,

Anoulack Chanthivong MP
Member for Macquarie Fields

Shop 3, 2-6 Oxford Road Ingleburn NSW 2565
Phone: 9618 2077

Email: macquariefields@parliament.nsw.gov.au



ATTACHMENT 2

(2 campbelltown
/\ city council

28 July 2015

Mr Anoulack Chanthivong MP
Member for Macquarie Fields

Shop 18, Carnes Hill Marketplace
Cowpasture and Kurrajong Roads
HORNINGSEA PARK NSW 2171

Dear Mr Chanthivong
Noise Barrier Request - Ingleburn

Council at its meeting of 21 July 2015 considered a petition from local residents requesting
the installation of a noise barrier adjacent to the southern rail line at Ingleburn. Many of the
petitioners are long term residents of this area and noted that newer suburbs in the area
have been provided with noise barriers prior to the construction of homes. At Council's
meeting of 21 July 2015 it was resolved as follows:

1. That Council write to the appropriate Minister and Department requesting the urgent
installation of a noise barrier at the railway line between Gordon Avenue and James
Street, Ingleburn.

2 That Council writes to the Local Member requesting his support for the matter.

Accordingly, Council requests your support for the installation of a noise barrier at the above
location.

For your information, Council has also written to the Minister for Transport and Infrastructure
to have the matter investigated and hopefully actioned.

If you require any further information please contact the Director City Works, Wayne
Rylands, on 4645 4636.

Yours sincerely

HORIH3
Lindy Deitz
Acting General Manager

Ref: ECM 41716837/41657862

Civic Centre Queen Street Campbelitown PO Box 57 Campbelltown NSW 2560 DX5114
Telephone 02 4645 4000 Facsimile 02 4645 4111 TTY 02 4645 4615

Email council@campbelltown.nsw.gov.au  Web www.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au
ABN 31 459 914 087



	5. PETITIONS
	No Petitions this round
	6. CORRESPONDENCE
	6.1 Mr Anoulack Chanthivong MP - State Member for Macquarie Fields


